
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Family Service 
 11am in the Sanctuary 

Welcome 

Meditation 

Silent Prayer 

Call to Worship SDAH 21 (verse 1) 
“Immortal, Invisible, God Only Wise” 

Invocation 

Hymn of Praise SDAH 516 
“All the way” 

Tithes & Offerings 

Children’s Time Anita Samuel 

Development Offering 

Songs of Praise 
“Blessed Assurance, Jesus is Mine” (SDAH 462) 

“Speak O Lord” 

Family Prayer Terry Menkens 

Scripture Reading Audrey Anderson 
Psalms 143:8 

Ministry in Music Chiemi Ishida 
“I Come in the Garden Alone” 

Sermon Anna Radosh 
“Choose Love” 

Hymn of Commitment SOF 513 
“Stand Up, Stand Up for Jesus” 

Closing Prayer 

Reflection in Silent Meditation 

Postlude 
 

Sunset Times 
Today: 5:42pm       Next Friday: 5:53pm (Watford) 

 
 
 

 

Treasury Department Announcement: 

Development Fund Summary 
January 2019 

Jan-Dec 
2018 

Jan 
2019 

Opening balance (897,192) (687,541) 
Donations/Fundraising 128,137 4,158 
Gift Aid 90,541 - 
Loan interest (9,027) (680) 
Closing Balance (687,541) (684,063) 

Estimated time to clear deficit: 3yrs 6mths to Jul-2022, 
3yrs 2mths earlier than originally expected. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Contacts 

Pastor Geert Tap 
gtap@secadventist.org.uk / 07747 568 942 

Pastor Lolly Fontaine 
lfontaine@secadventist.org.uk / Tel. number on request 

Stanborough Centre 
stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07908 362431 

Church Clerk – Pat Swan 
swan.patricia4@gmail.com / 07926 119981 

Treasury Department 
treasury@stanboroughchurch.org 

Bulletin Deadline Wednesday 3pm 
bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org 

 

 
 

02 March 2019 
 
 

Welcome to 
Stanborough Park Church 

 

 
 

Love does no harm to a neighbour. 
Therefore, love is the fulfilment 

of the law. 

Romans 13:10 (NIV) 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Seventh-day Adventist Church 
Stanborough Park 

609 St Albans Road, Watford WD25 9JL 
 

www.stanboroughchurch.org 
 

  



 
Morning Prayer Meeting 

9-9.30am in the Maple Room 

Sabbath School  
9.45am 

Welcome Chelise Currow 

Opening Hymn NAH 22 
“Holy, Holy, Holy” 

Opening Prayer Jef Nascimento 

Mission Story Pat Swan 

Musical Item Zion Fustte 
“Someone is Praying for You” 

Lesson Study 
“Satan and His Allies” 

Mission Offering Fineas Ivan 

Closing Hymn NAH 60 
“This Is My Father’s World” 

Closing Prayer Christine Cornwall 

Announcements 

Pastoral Leave Pastor Fontaine will be on training leave 
from 3rd March to 8th March. 

The funeral service of Romola Combridge, an old and 
treasured member of Stanborough Park Church, will be 
held in the church on Monday 11th March at 11am. 

The funeral of Sonja Powell will be held on Monday 11th 
March at 1.45pm at the Seventh-day Adventist Church, 2 
Dudley Road, Grantham, NG32 9AA. Followed by a 
service of committal at the Harrowby Road Crematorium, 
NG31 9DT – a short walk from the church. 

Family Ministries Prayer Basket is with the Ewere family. 
We invite the church family to pray for Mudi, Leanna (nee 
Christie) and Ezekiel. Their prayer request is for a full and 
swift recovery for Leanna after her surgery. Their Bible text 
is taken from Isaiah 12. “Surely God is my salvation; I will 
trust and not be afraid. The Lord, the Lord Himself, is my 
strength and my defence; He has become my salvation.” 

 
Welfare Department is always willing to receive non-
perishable food such as tinned fruit, tinned soup and 
vegetables plus pasta and pasta sauce. 

Accommodation needed for a Brazilian Adventist lady 
who would like to improve her English. She would be 
visiting the UK either May or June this year for two weeks. 
Please contact Stuart if you can help: 07517 627943. 

 Diary 

Fellowship Lunch TODAY for those who booked. 

Adventurers and Pathfinders Induction TODAY at 3pm. 
Come and join the children as they officially open the 
club activities for 2019 and welcome new members by 
putting their scarves on them. 

Faith Begins at Home begins TODAY from 4-5pm in the 
Oak Room. The Family Ministry department would like to 
invite you to this series of programmes. The topic today 
will be ‘Developing Emotional Intelligence for Families’. 
Childcare is provided. This programme will take place on 
the first Saturday of every month. See you there! 

Flower Arranging for Beginners The next class will take 
place TOMORROW 3rd March from 2pm to 4pm. The final 
class will be on 10th March. The classes are now full. 

Choir Rehearsals are back on Mondays from 7.30pm. If 
you are interested and would like to join please email 
beatricenad@gmail.com . We would love you to come! 

Tuesday Bible Study Group from 10.30am to 11.30am in 
the Maple Room. Studying the Gospel of John. All are 
welcome. 

Be Active with the Family Ministries Team every Tuesday 
from 6-7pm in the Larch Room. No fees but you must be 
on time and ready to burn off calories. Come equipped 
with your own mat, water bottle, towel and sports shoes. 
See you there! 

Diversity Lecture on Tuesday 5th March at 7.30pm at 
Newbold College on the topic ‘Environmental Threats – 
do Christians care? Should they?’. All are welcome. 

Prayer Meeting every Wednesday at 7.30-8.30pm in the 
Sanctuary. All are welcome. 

Sepsis Health Talk is back by popular demand on 
Thursday 7th March at 7pm. If you missed it last time, join 
us in ASDA Garston Community Centre Room 3. 

 
Youth Bible Study on Friday 8th March at 7.30pm in the 
Beech Room. Bring your Bibles and we will provide hot 
chocolate and cake. The Youth Committee will host Bible 
studies one Friday per month. See you there! 

Soup Run on Friday 8th March will be led by the Parallel 
Team. If you would like to get involved by making the 
sandwiches, driving the minibus or going on the run 
please contact Pat Walton on 01923 672 500. We 
URGENTLY need sleeping bags and men’s clothing. 

Women in Prayer will be on Saturday 9th March after the 
Family Service. All ladies are welcome to join us in prayer. 
A light lunch will be served after the prayers. 

Youth Committee Meeting with the parents of teens and 
youth on Saturday 9th March at 1pm in the Williams Hall. 

Women’s International Day of Prayer on Saturday 9th 
March at 3pm. The theme for this year is “Walking with 
Jesus”. There will be a powerful presentation by one of 
our ladies along with the privilege of spending time in 
prayer for our families, our children, grandchildren and 
other issues of the heart. Come and be blessed. 

The 9th Children’s Concert in aid of ADRA will be on 
Saturday 9th March at 7.30pm. Please support the young 
musicians by joining sponsorship when they approach 
you and by coming to the concert. They want to help 
other less fortunate children by playing in the concert. All 
funds raised will go to the ADRA Children’s project. 

The Experience will be on Tuesday 12th March at 7pm. 

Global Youth Day on Saturday 16th March. On this day, 
youth aged 16+ from around the world will be active in 
their local communities. Stanborough Park Youth will be 
running a ‘Tech Lab’. Our youth and young adults will 
provide information on helpful tips and tricks for those 
who would like assistance using smartphones. They will 
also tell the community about God and our church. 

Stanborough Youth Day will be on 30th March. The theme 
for the day is ‘Adopt’. A fellowship lunch for teens/young 
adults will be provided and there will be a social at 7pm. 

Celebratory Mothers’ Day Lunch on Sunday 31st March at 
1pm. Open to all. Two course lunch with cold and hot 
drinks and mints. A ‘browsing room’ with new and nearly 
new clothes and accessories. Special price for a table of 
eight. Tickets from Audrey. Please contact by email 
abalderstone@btconnect.com or phone 01923 260270. 
Proceeds to the ADRA Annual Appeal. 


